
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING MARCH 2023
Meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Greg Hyer led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Jeff Baylis to hold a closed session meeting on personnel issues at 7:04 pm for the consideration of financial, medical, social or personal information under Wis. Stat. § 19.85(1)(f).  Jeff Baylis-yes; Greg Haack – yes; Paul Correll – yes and Greg Hyer – yes.    Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Jeff Baylis to go back into open session.  Jeff Baylis-yes; Greg Haack – yes; Paul Correll – yes and Greg Hyer – yes.  
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, March 16, at 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains and via zoom.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on March 9, 2023.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis and Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger were present.  Deputy Clerk Gary Hartog was present.  Patty Mullins was absent.  There were 2 citizens present.  
Report from Deputy Zachary Barton on 2022 activities.  Deputy Zachary Barton was not able attend this evening.   
Approval of the Minutes of the February 16 Board Meeting.    Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the February 16 Town Board minutes with corrections.  Board Members Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Greg Hyer approved.  Motion carried.   
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   The February 28 Financial Reports were reviewed.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve payment of March invoices in the amount of $97,244.87.   Board Members Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Greg Hyer approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve crack filing invoice for $24,000.  Board Members Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Greg Hyer approved.  Motion carried.  
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk: Annual Town Meeting is scheduled for April 18, 2023 at 7:00 pm with Town Board meeting after the annual town meeting.  Dane County Emergency Management is updating Emergency Operation Plans and is working to have all municipalities in Dane County create or update their present plan.  There is an upcoming election on April 4, 2023. Chair:  The Town retested the water.  Tests came back fine.  Chairman submitted the DNR grant.  The Town is waiting for the revised quote for the RO system.  
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  Greg Haack indicated that at the last Mt. Horeb Fire Board meeting they are making plans to have a gun raffle next year.
Discussion/Action on driveway permit for Janice Doyle at 4589 Garfoot Road.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the driveway permit part B for Janice Doyle at 4589 Garfoot Road.  Board Members Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Greg Hyer approved.    Motion carried.
Discussion/Action on Shamrock Farms Rezone of 16.99 acres.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Paul Correll to approve the rezone for Shamrock Farms of 16.99 acres with the County and applicant making sure there is access to the two lots and the fields.  Board Members Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Greg Hyer approved.  Motion carried.  
Action on possible Town Hall Exterior Improvements and retaining professional landscape architect assistance.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to authorize Chairman, Greg Hyer to retain a professional landscape architect to assist in establishing improvements to the Town Hall Exterior.  Board Members Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Greg Hyer approved.  Motion carried.  
Action on approval of mower rental terms and conditions.  No action taken.  
Action on possible road reconstruction priorities in next five years and contracting with MSA for concept budget estimates.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the road construction priorities set forth by the Chairman for the next five years and to contract with MSA for concept of budget estimates.  Board Members Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Greg Hyer approved.  Motion carried.  

Action on technology upgrades to computer equipment and retaining professional management of network security and software and migration of email addresses to .gov from .tds.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis seconded by Paul Correll to approve upgrade of computers and to allow Chairman, Greg Hyer, to retain a professional management network security software and migration of email addresses to .gov from .tds.  Board Members Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Greg Hyer approved.  Motion carried. 
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll.  Board Members Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Greg Hyer approved.    Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
Nancy Meinholz, Clerk



